
 
 

ODPP MEDIA UPDATE 

FICAC Commissioner’s file sent to CID  

On 19 September 2024, the Office of the Director of Public Prosecutions (ODPP) received the 

FICAC’s investigation file in relation to the FICAC Commissioner, Ms Barbara Malimali. 

 

The matter was looked into by the Deputy Director of Public Prosecutions, Mr John Rabuku 

in consultation with the Acting DPP, Ms Nancy Tikoisuva. A decision was reached that the 

investigation into this matter was incomplete therefore the file was sent to the Director CID 

with recommendations to complete the investigation. 

 

Once the investigation is completed, the file will be returned to the ODPP for a formal 

analysis of all the evidence. 

 

An update on the outcome of the review of the file will be made once the completed 

investigation file is received by the ODPP and a decision has been reached. 

 
-END- 


